
Term 4  Week 4  29th October 2021 

Message from the Principal 

Welcome Back! 

Welcoming all students back this week has been truly fantastic. It has been heart-warming to see the boys and 

girls reunited with their friends and teachers and they have quickly settled back into old and new routines. Make 

sure you scroll down to see some fantastic photos from this week’ return! Thanks to teachers and administrative 

staff who have been at the gates to welcome students back each morning and we are really looking forward to 

making the most of learning time in the short term ahead before the Christmas vacation. Our classroom teaching 

and support programs are back in full swing with a sharp focus on literacy and numeracy. As we have siblings 

leaving together in the afternoons, all classes have condensed afternoon learning sessions so that students 

leaving early will not be disadvantaged. I recommended that families keep an eye on the DoE Advice for Fami-

lies link below for more detailed information about school operations and activities.  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families


Drop-off and Pick-Up times 

I would like to thank all families for their flexibility in adjusting to the staggered start and finish times for school this 

term. By staggering the times, we have been able to establish safe entry and exit for all students and also minimise 

traffic problems or congregation of adults at any time. I am particularly impressed by the way families are pulling up 

at the back of the school to drop off students then moving their car on to make space for other families. Please re-

member to observe all local parking regulations and take particular care not to stop or park in NO STOPPING 

zones. Parking on the wrong side of the road can also pose a hazard to student safety so take an extra minute to 

park legally. It has been fantastic to see that many families are walking to school or parking a few streets away then 

walking the last 100-200m safely. 

Keep up the great work! 

World Teacher’s Day 

World Teachers’ Day is an opportunity to recognise the 160,000+ primary, secondary and early childhood teachers 

who work in NSW. This year NSW will celebrate World Teachers’ Day, today 29 October 2021 and I’m sure that 

you will agree that the teachers at Sans Souci Public School deserve to be recognised for their outstanding commit-

ment to supporting students and families through the period of Learning from Home this year. I feel very privileged 

to work alongside so many fantastic educators! 



Attendance at School 

All students should be at school on the date indicated for their year group, unless they: 

● have a medical certificate which says they can’t return to school due to a condition or illness

• are currently unwell

• they have been asked by NSW Health to self-isolate

Student Illness 

If students present with any COVID-19 symptoms, they will be sent home and should not return to school until 

they have received a negative test result and are symptom-free. 

Returning iPads Borrowed for Learning at Home 

Now that our students are back in the classroom, if you borrowed one of the school iPads during the period of 

Learning from Home please contact the office to arrange a drop off at school. 

Students not returning in 2022 

Next week a note will be sent home requesting information about students returning to school or not returning to 

Sans Souci PS in 2022. Please ensure you have returned this request to your child’s teacher by Friday November 

12.  

Updating Family Contact Information 

It is crucial that the school always has the current details for each student. If your family details have changed 

please email the school with any updates regarding: 

Residential/postal address 

Home and mobile phone numbers 

Emergency Contacts 

These changes can be emailed to the school sanssouci-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au and you may also 

contact the school office by phone 95296123 to speak with one of the administration team. 

Students Riding to School 

One of the positives of lockdowns has been the increase of students riding bikes or scooters to school. The bike 

racks have been moved to a safe area at the west end of A Block (near the main Boulevarde gate. Students riding 

to school must follow these procedures: 

• Ensure their bike is in safe work-

ing order

• Wear a correctly fitted bicycle

helmet when riding

• Walk next to the bike while on

school grounds

• Walk the bike across the pedes-

trian crossing

• Secure their bike on the bike rack

with a lock (optional)

• Students are not to touch or ride

any other students’ bikes

mailto:sanssouci-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


Kindergarten Orientation 

With current restrictions in place our usual face to face Kindergarten Orientation Program has been postponed until 

the beginning of 2022. However, if restrictions lift in the next few weeks we will endeavour to hold 2 sessions for 

the incoming Kindergarten students in the final 3 weeks of the school term.  

This year we will hold a Parent and Carer Information Session via Zoom on Wednesday 10 November. This will be 

broadcasted over two session times at 10am and 7pm. An email with the Zoom link will be sent to families as soon 

as they have submitted a completed enrolment form for their child for 2022.  

Check the school website (Kindergarten 2022 tab) for further information and resources to help you and your child 

prepare for Kindergarten 2022. I strongly encourage all families with children starting school in 2022 to enrol as 

soon as possible. 

Tell them from Me Surveys 

This term, our school is taking part in the Tell Them From Me student survey. The survey will provide us with valu-

able feedback on what our students think about school life, how engaged they are with school and the different 

ways that teachers interact with them. Schools in Australia and around the world have used the Tell Them From 

Me survey to help them improve.  

The survey is completed online and is run by an independent research company, The Learning Bar which special-

ises in school-based surveys. Staff in schools will not be able to identify individual students from their responses. 

To ensure confidentiality, participating students will receive a unique username and password. Where fewer than 

five students respond to a question, the results will be suppressed. The survey typically takes 30 minutes or less to 

complete and will be administered by the school during normal school hours. Once the surveys are completed by 

students, reports are prepared and in most cases are available to schools within three business days. This survey 

will help out school better understand how to improve student wellbeing and engagement. It will help the school 

identify what works to improve student outcomes.  

Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. Your child will not take part if either you or your child do not wish. If, 
during the survey, your child is uncomfortable, he/she can choose to stop the survey at any time. The majority of 
questions in the survey can be skipped. A note will be sent home next week and if you do not want your child to 
take part in the survey, please complete the attached form and return it to the school by Friday 5. More information 
about the survey and the research is available at:- 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/tell-them-from-me/information-for-parents-and-carers 

Covid Intensive Learning Support Program 

Late last year the NSW Government announced that $337 million would be spent on small group tuition in schools 

across the state. This was to ensure that student learning was supported following the disruptions experienced in 

2020 with learning from home because of COVID-19 and in some cases drought, floods and bushfires.  

The COVID intensive learning support program is focussed on the development of core content and skills in nu-

meracy and literacy. On this basis our school has developed a tailored support program to best meet the needs of 

our students and a number of students are currently benefitting from these additional small group tuition sessions. 

Students participation in this program have their progress regularly checked and monitored through pre- and post-

program assessment. This support has been in place from early in the year and has continued through the 

period of Learning from Home for some targeted students. The program is now back underway with face to face 
delivery K-6 and we look forward to measure the progress of students involved to inform future planning. 

Staffing Changes 

There have been a number of changes to the school staffing arrangements that will be in place for the remainder 

of the year:- 

• Mrs Pickin will take over as 5S class teacher from Mrs Rodrigues

• Mrs Thompson will be the full time 6T class teacher (M-F)

• Mrs Overall will take over as KK class teacher from Mrs Katsimardos

• Mrs Reid will share 2P class teacher role on with Mrs Pelosi (W-Th)

• Miss Shuetrim will be K-2 support teacher (M-F)

https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/tell-them-from-me/information-for-parents-and-carers


Talented Writers @ White Ribbon Online Workshop 
 

Last week some Stage 2 & 3 students from each class were given an opportunity to participate in a White Ribbon 
Day workshop online with Carlton Public School and James Cook Boys High School. The day began with a 
presentation by Mr Dangas who is a Youth Outreach Worker affiliated with James Cook High. He discussed the 
importance of respectful relationships, White Ribbon Day and what we can do to make a difference. Each group of 
students then completed a poetry workshop online with English teachers from James Cook. They learnt about 
emotive language and how to write an acrostic poem. Students then worked with Mrs Pontifex and Mrs Watson 
online to complete their own White Ribbon Day Acrostic poems. This learning opportunity was very inspiring and 
the students involved were highly engaged throughout the whole day. We hope to make this an annual event in-
volving more schools from our Kogarah Network next year.  
 

  
  
    
 
 



Outstanding Semester 1 Artwork from  Stage 2 and 3 
 

Below is a sample of the outstanding artwork produced by Stage 2 and 3 students in Semester 1. Mrs Hawkins 

has displayed the artwork in the A Block corridor for our students to admire. We are now looking forward to seeing 

what our K-2 students will produce this term! 
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SCHOOL !!! 






















